
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 
January 23, 2020 

 
 CALL TO ORDER​: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held              
on Thursday, January 23, 2020 at the Jumping Brook Country Club, Neptune, NJ. Vice President               
Veronica Wolf called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

 ROLL CALL​: 

Sign-in sheet. 

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS, ASSOCIATE MEMBERS AND GUESTS: 

Vice President Wolf asked any new members, associate members and guests to introduce 
themselves. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Minutes from the November and December 2019 meetings were approved.  Motion by M. 
Bardsley, seconded by C. Mullins.  All members were in favor. 

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT 

The December 2019 Treasurer’s report was approved. Motion by M. Bardsley, seconded by A.              
Doherty to approve the Treasurer’s Report for December 2019.  All members were in favor. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Amy Doherty, Secretary, indicated that MCASBO had received a letter from Mary’s Place by the 
Sea thanking our association for our fundraiser, which raised $2,440.00 in cash and checks.  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

● On behalf of President Lowell, Vice President Wolf called for a moment of silence in 
honor of Herbert Massa, retired Business Administrator/Assistant Superintendent for the 
Howell Township Schools for 32 years.  

● Professional Development:  Stan Elson from the Rutgers Center for Continuing 
Professional Development presented “Communicating with Clarity.” 



 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY SUPERINTENDENT/BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Dr. Lester Richens reviewed his previously emailed report with the membership.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

None 

PROPOSALS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

1. David Corso, Hudson Shore Group (Benefit Consultant); sponsored by David Joye and 
Pete Genovese 

2. Lloyd Rothstein, Bioshine; sponsored by Chris Mullins and Joe Howe 
3. Chuck Romanoli, New Road Construction; sponsored by Pat Pisano and Roni Wolf. 

Motion by Ron Sanasac, seconded by Deb Avento.  All members were in favor. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None. 

COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

None. 

ADJOURNMENT​:   

A motion was made by C. Mullins and seconded by M. Bardsley to adjourn the meeting at 11:13 
a.m.  All members were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amy P. Doherty 
 
Amy P. Doherty 
Secretary 


